

# **Lower Key Stage 2 Newsletter**

#### **Summer 1 Edition 2022**

# Message from Mrs Hemingway

Welcome back! I hope you all had a refreshing, relaxing and enjoyable Easter and were able to enjoy getting out and about in the fantastic weather we were treated to. Thank you for taking the time to read this newsletter so that you are up to date with upcoming news and events within the key stage. The children have once again settled back in amazingly. I am keen to ensure that you are up to date and aware of what is going on in school and want to help build the home and school relationship. If you have any other ideas as to how we can keep parents up to date please involved then email me lks2lead@daneroyd.com

## **Summer Term Topics**

In Summer 1, we will be continuing to learn all about 'Wonderful Wakefield', but we will also be learning about our 'Wonderful World' alongside this. In Science we will be learning all about 'Sound.' Please refer to the Curriculum Booklet that has been sent home via ParentMail for an in-depth look at exactly what the children will be learning in each subject.

## Year 4 Multiplication Check

A reminder, in Summer 2, from the week beginning the 6<sup>th</sup> of June, the Year 4 pupils (both 4B and 4H) will undergo their multiplication check in school. Please continue to practice their times tables up to 12 with them. A letter was sent out via ParentMail before Easter with further information.

# Notes for parents

- If you would like your child to have milk, please follow the link to order.
  - www.freshpastures.co.uk
- Please order your child's lunch via Hungry Minds prior to coming to school.
  - https://www.feedinghungryminds.co.uk/
- Please remember that your children need to bring their water bottles into school every day with only water in.
- A reminder that reading books and reading records are to be returned to school every Tuesday.

#### LKS2 Email Address

Please do not hesitate to contact me via email (<a href="mailto:lks2lead@daneroyd.com">lks2lead@daneroyd.com</a>) with any queries you have.

# Twitter

As you are aware, each class has its own Twitter account. Teachers use their class accounts to share news about what the children have been up to. We try to update these as regularly as possible, so make sure you follow your child's class to see all their exciting learning. We also have a whole school account for general news relevant for all.

- @DaneRoydY3
- @DaneRoydY3 4
- @DaneRoydY4

# ¥

# Wellbeing

Five practices you can adopt to help support your child's wellbeing:

- Physical activity exercise is vital to help support all round health and wellbeing.
- Technology time try to reduce screen time and complete non-technology related activities each day.
- Foster positive relationships listen and engage in conversations with your children about their day.
- Sleep a good night's sleep is essential in order to promote a healthy mind.
- Build resilience celebrate achievements, monitor emotions and discuss how we can use critique to help us.

Here are some useful wellbeing activity ideas you may wish to use: <a href="https://www.teachingpacks.co.uk/60-wellbeing-activities-for-children/">https://www.teachingpacks.co.uk/60-wellbeing-activities-for-children/</a>

# Dates for the Diary

#### **Class Assemblies**

- Year 3/4B: Wednesday 4<sup>th</sup> May
- Year 4H: Wednesday 18<sup>th</sup> May
- Year 3P: Wednesday 8<sup>th</sup> June

Reminder: school closes for the Spring Bank Holiday on Friday 27<sup>th</sup> May and we return on Monday 6<sup>th</sup> June.